
MINUTES OF THE 40th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE  EAST MIDLANDS ORIENTEERING ASSOCIATION  HELD  ON MONDAY   SEPTEMBER  6TH 2004   AT THE  RED LION, KEGWORTH

Present : John Woodall (NOC), Mike Godfree (DVO), Dave Walker (DVO ), Bob Haskins (LEI), Hilary Palmer (NOC), Pauline Olivant (NOC), David Olivant (NOC), Roy Denney (LEI), John Bennett (LOG), Ray Barnes (NOC),  Roger Edwards (LEI), Andy Hawkins (DVO). Ernie Williams (LEI), Andy Portsmouth (LEI), Roger Williamson (LEI), Mark Foxwell (LEI), Derek Gale (DVO), Bob Alderson (NOC).

1.  
Apologies for absence: Ian Whitehead, Dorothy Woodall, Peter Leake, Ranald McDonald, Hazel Rice, Mike Gardner, John Palmer, John Hurley

2.  
Minutes of the 39th AGM. 

These were accepted as a true and accurate record of the meeting subject to one amendment: the meeting in 2002 was the 38th meeting of the association not the 37th.

Proposer  Hilary Palmer  Seconder  Ernie Williams

3.   
Chairman’s Report


This year’s report will be brief as I have been acting Chairman only. I have enjoyed doing it but I have merely kept EMOA ticking over forever hoping that a full chairman would appear. Even so quite a lot has happened and I have only managed to cope thanks to the excellent help from all the Office holders and Committee members of EMOA Executive Committee.


We have had a full year of generally excellent orienteering. The East Midlands events have been invariably well organised and usually well attended. To produce good events calls for much effort by a large number of volunteers, and we have been lucky to find that in the East Midlands at least volunteers are still prepared to give their time. The biggest volunteer requirement of course was for Day 2 of JK which we ran in the Lake District. Apart from all the work that had to be done for such a large International event, the problems of doing it over 100 miles away made it an order of magnitude more tiring and time consuming. All the more thanks, therefore, to Chris Philips, Roy Denney and Ernie Williams and their teams. Thank you very much – it was a most successful day.

Once again I would like to congratulate all the competition winners this year, whether Midlands champion, East Midlands champion, Galoppen class winner, string course winner or whatever. All have competed to their best efforts and achieved their goal – well done. 

This is probably also a good time to congratulate three international representatives from EMOA. Helen Palmer won a silver medal in the relay in the World University Championships, Alison O’Neil won an individual bronze medal in the Junior World Championships and is representing GB this month in the World (Senior) Championships, while David Hodkinson also represented GB in JWOC.

While on the topic of competitions most of you are aware that your Executive Committee have decided to alter the Galoppen timings to bring them in line with the calendar year, and also BOF age year, by running it from January to December each year. For this year only the competition will extend over 15 months, September 2004 to December 2005, while we get into the new timetable. Again I would like to thank the Williamson family for the efficient and diligent way they have run the Galoppen again this past year. The prize giving was an incredibly well organised event – what a pity more of the prizewinners were not able to attend.

This year we shall see a much changed Executive Committee.  First Roy Denney stands down after a very full stint with three years as Vice Chairman followed by three years as Chairman with one year as ex Chairman. Seven years on the Executive Committee is quite a sentence – well done Roy and thank you very much. Despite Roy’s departure I believe the Committee will be strengthened as I am delighted to say that a volunteer has come forward for the post of Chairman and also one for Vice-Chairman – wonderful! They will start off with a truly excellent secretary (accurate minutes produced within hours of the meeting!) – thank you Bob Alderson, and an accurate and meticulous Treasurer – thank you Roger Edwards.

I stand down as acting Chairman in the knowledge that, unlike last year, we should have all principal officer posts filled for the coming year.

A vote of thanks  for John Woodall for standing in as Acting Chairman for the past year was proposed by Hilary Palmer and seconded by Ernie Williams and agreed by all.

4.  
Secretary’s report 


EMOA had 389 members (a slight decrease in senior and family members). We have a total of 40 controllers at the various Grades. 6 personal skills courses and 3 coach education courses were held. One Regional conference for controllers, planners and organisers.

5. 
Treasurer’s report.

Treasurer reported that the accounts show a surplus of income over expenditure of £59.  Membership income is lower. SI income was higher than expected. No JK profit share had been received but part of the estimated income had been included in the accounts and some more was in the 2004/05 budget.  The Junior squad subsidy was similar to previous years and we were again fortunate to have a grant of nearly £500 from Nottinghamshire Country Council.   SI equipment repairs were high and included a bill from work done in summer 2003.  
 
6.  
Approval of Balance Sheet and Income & Expenditure Statement


Accounts for the year were circulated and accepted.

Proposer: Andy Portsmouth, Seconder:  Roy Denney 
7.  
Election of principal officers

	Post
	Proposed
	Proposer
	Seconder
	Outcome

	President
	John Woodall
	Roy Denney
	Ernie Williams
	Elected 

	Chairman
	John Bennett
	John Woodall
	Roy Denney
	Elected 

	Vice Chairman
	Ray Barnes
	John Woodall
	Hilary Palmer
	Elected 

	Secretary
	Bob Alderson
	Roy Denney
	John Woodall
	Elected 

	Treasurer
	Roger Edwards
	John Woodall
	Bob Alderson
	Elected 


8.
Election of other officers

	Post
	Proposed
	Proposer
	Seconder
	Outcome

	BOF Council
	EMOA Chairman
	
	
	Agreed

	BOF Rules Group
	Ernie Williams
	John Woodall
	Ray Barnes
	Elected

	BOF Coaching
	Hilary Palmer
	John Bennett
	Roy Denney
	Elected

	Development 
	
	
	
	Vacancy

	Fixtures
	Ian Whitehead
	Roy Denney
	Ernie Williams
	Elected

	Mapping
	David Olivant
	Roy Denney
	Ernie Williams
	Elected

	Web Master
	Andy Portsmouth
	Ernie Williams
	Roy Denney
	Elected

	EMEWS
	Mike Gardner
	Bob Alderson
	Andy Hawkins
	Elected


Hilary Palmer raised need for BOF Correspondent Reps. On agenda for next committee meeting

Ernie Williams raised the possibility of Life Vice Presidents being elected at the AGM according to the constitution.

9. Appointment of Independent Financial Examiner. 

David Walker was proposed by Roger Edwards and seconded by John Woodall, was duly appointed.

10 
Budget projections and Fixing of charges


The Treasurer proposed a budget deficit of nearly £1,000.  This sum is allocated to regional development funds as in previous years, but it was likely that such money would again not be paid out.  The Association now has enough in the bank to buy a completely new set of electronic equipment plus a working reserve. Therefore no further contribution to the SI fund was included.  Members suggested that the new money from the JK should be allocated to the SI fund.
 
The Treasurer put forward his recommended charges for 2004/05. All charges and levies would be unchanged except for the hire of SI equipment for C5 events.  After discussion it was agreed there would be no charge for C5 events hire. However members requested that C5 event hire should not compromise the use of equipment at C4 or C3 events. 
 

Proposer :  Roy Denney,  Seconder :  John Woodall

11
Plans for the coming year 


The new chairman welcomed the opportunity to be involved in and to be able to lead on the work of the EMOA Committee 

………………………………..

 
Meeting closed at 9.00 pm, and was followed by a brief discussion about dates for courses for controllers and planners, before hunger drove members to the free buffet and further informal discussions.


The AGM was preceded by a Street ‘O’ event, planned by Mike Gardner and organised on the day by Roy Denney, many thanks to both of them. This year’s winner, Andy Portsmouth has been asked  to organise a similar event for next year’s AGM











